Mr. Claude Kissick, Superintendent of Schools, Wellington, Kansas.

Dear Superintendent Kissick:

I am sorry that I have delayed answering your good letter of the 3rd instant. It seems as if we are having difficulty in selecting capable coaches on account of the draft.

Most of my basketball players have not gone into physical education. They have gone into engineering, medicine, law and business, so I have very few men that I could recommend to you at the present time.

We have three Ottawa boys who are taking their graduate work here at the University during the summer - Gerald Barker, Harley Wolgast, and Lee Casida. I have had these boys in my Advanced Basketball and each of them really knows their basketball. Barker is at Great Bend, and he will make a splendid success. He formerly was at Minneapolis, Kansas. I would recommend him without reservation. He is single, but he has been deferred to fourth class in the draft classification because of a bad knee so there is not much chance of him being called. You can get the credentials of these men from Mr. Chandler if you are interested in them.

Assuring you of my pleasure and desire to help you at any time, and with kindest personal regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH